

















city parks, one of which is a swim and tennis center, and another which is dedicated to veterans;
and a deep commitment to providing a safe, fun environment for the youth. Jeffersontown is
home to one of the premiere Little League programs in the Commonwealth. Six vears ago the
City constructed and dedicated its’ Skyview Park complex which consists of six lighted
baseball/softball fields, batting cages, restrooms, press box and concession area. Three years ago
the City constructed two full sized gymnasiums to serve the area’s Optimist Youth Basketball
League. Recently, the City of Jeffersontown constructed a state of the art Jeffersontown Youth
Football Complex. For a number of years our City has been home to the Jeffersontown Youth
Football League (JYFL). Jeffersontown is home to multiple gymnastics facilities and the area’s
major soccer complex is just outside the City’s corporate limits. Jeffersontown has become
known for the strength and breadth of its programs offered to youth.

However, we feel there is one piece missing. All these city amenities are missing a
recreational element linking these parks and facilities to the neighborhoods, downtown,
workplace and civic areas of the city. We feel it is time to provide that linkage by committing
time and money to Discovering, Developing, Designing and Delivering ... to the Citizens of
Jeffersontown a bicycle and pedestrian trail system that can be used by the entire community.
Construction of this trail system is an essential component in creating the connection of these
parks and recreational faculties to the community.

The proposed trails/routes all agree with the Gaslight Recreational & Workplace Bicycle &
Pedestrian Master Plan that was the result of a community driven focus group. It was
subsequently adopted by the Jeffersontown City Council in summer 2006.

The City of Jeffersontown is committed to this project. Obviously, because of limited funds this
grant would be of great assistance. We are applying for $75,000 from the Recreational Trails
Program and the City will match that with $75,000 from our general fund and forced accounts
for a total budget of $150,000.

We feel our application is quite strong based on the scoring criteria. When looking at the
relationship and location of this proposed trail system to the parks and recreational facilities of
the city and its connection with the surrounding neighborhoods, workplace and commercial/retail
corridors as well as our historic downtown you to would agree that this trail system should
become reality.

We respectfully submit this application for your support and would appreciate a forma letter of
support as required with the grant application.

Sincerely,

sttt

Matthew W. Meunier, PLS, AICP
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